as soon as we had concluded our meeting. Our stipend funds are limited, and we used practically all of them in awarding memberships for the coming year. There may, however, be some small balance and if there is I am sure that the Director would be glad to make what allocation he could as supplementary aid in this case. I expect him to return to Princeton before the end of the week; and I suggest that you ask Dr. Bennett to write at once to Dr. Oppenheimer explaining briefly the financial difficulty that he would have in coming to Princeton on his Guggenheim fellowship and asking whether the Institute can give him a supplementary grant. I shall myself speak to Dr. Oppenheimer about the matter as soon as he returns and I can assure you that I shall do whatever is possible to help in this matter.

Yours very sincerely,

Harold Cherniss

Professor Alfred R. Bellinger 30 Homeland Terrace Hamden 14, Connecticut